
  
 

Douglas Elliman Property Management – 675 Third Avenue – New York, NY 10017 

 

April 29, 2013 

 

TO ALL SHAREHOLDERS OF 

300 West 23rd Street Owners Corp. 

 

Re: Co-op Tax Abatement 

 

Dear Shareholder: 

 

As you may know, for the last fifteen years New York State law has provided Real Estate Tax Abatement for co-op and 

condo owners to help offset a disparity in the way co-ops and condos are taxed as compared to single-family homes.  In 

the past, during the month of April you received a credit on your maintenance bill reflecting your portion of the tax 

abatement.  The Board of Directors has approved, as has been its practice in past years, an assessment in an amount 

approximately equal to the Real Estate Tax Abatement.  The Board’s approach of assessing in the same month as the real 

estate tax abatement has helped to minimize maintenance increases and neutralize the effects to the Corporation due to 

the uncertainty of New York State tax law and policy swings.  The assessment will result in essentially no out-of-pocket 

expense to qualifying shareholders.  You might experience a slight credit or charge due to the calculation of the refund or 

other refunds you might be entitled to, such as Veterans or STAR. 

 

In January 2013, the state legislature extended the tax abatement program through June 30, 2015.  However, the 

legislature added a retroactive exception.  As of July 1, 2012, the tax abatement will be phased out for the owner of any co-

op or condo that is not the shareholders’ principal/primary residence. Non-qualifying shareholders will lose (i) 50% of 

their abatement for the 2012-2013 tax year; (ii) 75% of their abatement for the 2013-2014 tax year; and (iii) 100% of their 

abatement for the 2014-2015 tax year.  The Department of Finance (the “DOF”) recently notified certain shareholders that 

it believes they no longer qualify for the abatement.  However, whether you continue to qualify or the DOF makes a final 

determination of ineligibility for the tax abatement, each shareholder will continue to receive the full amount of the yearly 

tax assessment. 

   
Please be advised that all shareholders will be initially credited 100% of the abatement on your May 2013 maintenance 

bill.  However, if you have been so notified by the DOF, and the DOF determines that your apartment is no longer eligible 

for the tax abatement, then your tax abatement will be reduced as described in the paragraph above.  When the DOF 

makes a final determination of ineligibility, the corporation will bill any non-qualifying shareholder for 50% of their 

abatement they received on their May 2013 maintenance bill for the 2012/13 year as another assessment.  We do not 

know when the DOF will make its final determination, but we are required by law to return the abatement prior to June 

30, 2013. 

 

Please refer to the enclosed DEPM Spring 2013 Newsletter for additional information on the New Tax Law and other 

informative items.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

DOUGLAS ELLIMAN PROPERTY MANAGEMENT 

 

 

 

Steven Salargo 

Account Executive 

enclosure:  DEPM Spring 2013 Newsletter 

 

cc:  Board of Directors 
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